Knights of Columbus –St Margaret Mary Council 9553

General Meeting – Tuesday November 28, 2006



· Meeting was called to order by Grand Knight Garry Thomas at 7:30 p.m.

· Warden’s report –Paul Stacey

· Lord’s Prayer, O Canada / Open Ode.

· Roll Call of Officers: Recorder- Rick Moore

	Chaplain – Father Philippe 
	yes
	Grand Knight –Garry Thomas
	Illness

	Deputy Grand Knight – Bruce Coughlan
	yes
	Chancellor – Don Benassi
	yes

	Warden – Paul Stacey
	yes
	Treasurer – Salvador Gulles
	yes

	Recorder – Rick Moore
	yes
	Advocate – Bob Chwalyk
	yes

	Inside Guard –Campbell McDonald
	yes
	Inside Guard – Angelo Venditti
	yes

	Outside Guard – Peter McAllister
	yes
	Outside Guard – Elio Beradi
	yes

	Trustee 3 year- Fred Koops
	No
	Trustee 2 year – Rick Abanador
	No

	Trustee 1 year – Jim Hannam
	yes
	Financial Secretary –Hernando Lopez
	yes


Guest Speaker: Father Kevin Cull

Father thanked the council for the invitation to speak about vocations in the Diocese of Hamilton.  There are

currently nineteen men in the vocations that need our prayers and financial support.  Our council can also

help the vocations candidates by encouraging them and assisting Serra that supports the Vocations.

Acting Grand Knights Report: Bruce Coughlan

· Acting Grand Knight welcomed Father Kevin Cull to Council 9553 to discuss Vocations.

· Meeting minutes from the October 17 meeting were read, corrected table cost to $557.60, motion to carry by Dr. Andry, seconded by Br. Angelo Venditti, carried.

· Letter thanks to all Knights that participated by the 40th Anniversary Committee. The 40th anniversary celebrations at St. Margaret Mary Church were very successful.  

· Letter from Betty Ann Simon of the CWL thanked the Knights of Columbus for their support in the Pornography Campaign.  Each group donated $200 towards the campaign.

· Letter of thanks from the Memorial Mass committee for parking cars.

· Br. Bill Sullivan will give rosaries to the candidates for the RCIA on November 29. This year, there are nine candidates (8 from St. Margaret Mary and 1 from Blessed Sacrament).

· Letter from ‘Warm up Canada’ Ken Burly requesting assistance for their charity work.

· Reminder that the Bishop’s Ball is February 17, 2007 – tickets are $50 each.

· 4th Degree Assembly -Vern Nelligan is investigating a new mountain location and interest level.

· Valentine’s Dance will be held at Carmen’s Piazza on February 2, 2007

· Christina Morrison of the St. Margaret Mary Youth group has $350 of personal expenses from supporting the parish youth group and has requested assistance from the council.

· Two new members were welcomed – Gary Gallant returns to 9553 and Francis Russell transfers from Regina Mundi council 12745.

Chaplain’s Report: Father Pierre- Philippe Jean-Pierre

Financial Secretary Report:  Hernando Lopez

· The Council 9553 had 119 members and is now 121 members.
Treasurer’s Report: Brother Salvador Gulles

· General Account - $ 327.36

· Charity Account - $ 2001.83

Tenth Annual Christmas Raffle: Brother Don Stacey

· Held this year at Fortino’s 65 Mall Road on Sunday December 10th at 4:30 p.m. First prize is $1000 shopping spree. Tickets are $2.00 each or $20 for package of ten (1800 tickets are printed) Tickets on sale October 10 to December 10 at 3:00 pm. The draw will be held at 4:30 at the Church.  Proceeds will go to nine (9) community charities that our Council supports. 

Knights of Columbus Car Raffle: Brother Don Stacey

· The 2007 raffle will have seven vehicles, and twelve cash prizes with the draw May 20, 2007.

· 3500 tickets will be our quota this year

· Don Benassi, Don Stacey, Red McDonald, Ben Suva and Jose DeLeons will make up the organizing team.

· Lime Ridge mall is scheduled from January 15 to January 21, 2007

· Mountain Plaza mall is scheduled January 22 to January 29, 2007.

· Barn Market Upper Gage/ Fennell February 2 to 4, 2007

· Food Basics –Upper Gage/ Mohawk February 2 to 4 to be determined

Motion-  By Brother Don Goulet and seconded by Br. Angelo Venditti that Council 9553 donate $100 to ‘Warm Up Canada’ from the Charity account for blankets, Carried.

Motion- By Brother Joe Charlesworth and seconded by Brother Jim Hannam that Council 9553 donate $100 to Christina Morrison for the St. Margaret Mary Parish Youth Ministry expenses. Carried.  The cheque must be issued through the church charitable number.

Motion- By Brother Ben Suva and seconded by Brother Salvadore Gulles that Council 9553 donate $100 to the Marriage Encounter at the Parish. Carried.

Motion-  By Brother Angelo Venditti and seconded by Brother Bill Sullivan that Council 9553 donates $100 to the Hamilton Multiple Sclerosis Society. Carried.

Motion-  By Brother Mario Salvatore and seconded by Brother Bob Chwalyk that Council 9553 donates $175 to the Bishop Tonnos Charities. Carried.

District Deputy –Br. John Stewart 

· Council reports need to be into State Council on time for the council to qualify for any awards.

· There is a reward of 500 points for new member recruiting.

· Br. John urged our council to get involved in the Special Olympics.

· Our council still owes funds to Supreme in New Haven.

· Our council owes $66 to the Diocesan Committee.

· First and second Degree will be held at Upper James Council 5860 December 5/06.

· The Good Shepherd Center needs help this Christmas- please support them.

· First Degree Ceremonial Recall reminder-  books have been revised and all outdated books need to be returned to the Supreme Council in New Haven.

· Council 1454 is having a Valentine’s Day dance in February.

Good of the order:

· Eight crucifixes are available for sale $35 each from the Parish Mission.
· St Vincent DePaul requires help to sort and pack December 21 from 2pm to 7pm in the Hearth Room and then deliver on December 22 at 1:00 pm
Adjournment – 9:30 p.m.
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